

In July we started to build our new School House. Although we did not get very much money for this building while we were in Canada, we did get a little. When we returned to Malawi an organization here donated 1,000,000 kwacha (\$1800 cnd) towards the building so we felt to start

with what we had and see where we would get us. Once we started, other small amounts came in plus a large donation of \$5000. We have continued to build



thinking at first, we would at least get the foundation and floor done. Then when we finished that Joan and I felt to keep going, which we did, with the first 2 rooms.



Once these rooms were up to the ring beam, we felt to do the other 2 rooms before doing the ring beam. We finished the other 2 rooms and the ring beam last week. We have enough

cement and money to buy the bricks, sand and labour to finish all the brick work. Praise the Lord. The cost to put on the roof, to plaster the walls, do the floor, the electrical and the painting will cost us another \$4000.



Please join us in prayer for the provision needed to complete the school house.

A special thanks to those who have donated to this project so far.



On another note we want to thank all of those that offered to sponsor one of our children in their schooling.

Our oldest, Essie, who is in secondary school has had to

transfer schools as she was not getting a very good education at the school, she was in. The school she is



going to now is much better but also costs a lot more and she has to travel to and from

on a minibus everyday. So, we are looking for one more sponsor at \$25 a month that can help us with Essie's schooling.

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support. We truly appreciate each of you for all you do for us here in Malawi.

In His Service Together <JESUS><

Steward & Joan